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1. What do you hope to gain from this leadership position?

I will definitely gain a sense of responsibility from leading the new students and carrying out the program. As the PA position is to help the new students adjust to college, I will try to find the balance of being professional and yet friendly as I see needed. It will help build my statues as an upper-class man and will give me self confidence. 

I am also hoping to be more knowledgeable about school. Not only provide the new students with the information they need, but also I will benefit by getting myself around the campus, which will offer me more ways to contribute to the college. I would love to have more connection with other people, too.

2. What strengths and talents do you bring to the Peer Advisor program?

I am very friendly, enthusiastic and good at meeting new people. When I meet people I try to make them feel comfortable with who they are and where they are. I love helping people out and offering the best of my knowledge. I always attempt to listen to what they have to say when they need something and guide them with solutions until they are satisfied.

Also, I am the kind of person who has to do what one has to do. Once I decide to complete something, I usually keep going and finish whatever needs to get done. I usually do not hesitate and am not afraid of asking. I feel I would be capable of carrying out this program smoothly.  

3. What are key issues facing first-year students?

Because there is too much information and too many activities at the beginning of the year, it is difficult to keep up with them. Since it is totally up to the individuals to get involved in the activities, the new students who are just trying to adjust themselves to the new environment may miss the important information or activities. 

They will also experience higher responsibilities and expectations. The students have to take care of themselves and manage their time. They may have trouble making new friends or feel lonely since they are away from home and friends. It is very easy to get frustrated and feel lost because of not knowing what to do.

4. What advice would you give to new students arriving this coming fall? What would you change for the betterment of the Lebanon Valley College community?

I would like to encourage them to get involved in many organizations and activities so as to expose them to new people and surroundings, and to the places where they can work to the best of their abilities. 

Even though LVC has many good facilities, some of them are rarely taken advantage of by students. I think students should make better use of the Internet library, the career service, the writing center, the financial office, the health center, the Arnold sport center, the intramural sports and so many other student organizations. 

5. What expectations would you have of your fellow PA’s and in return, what could they expect from you?

I would expect other PA’s to attend to their students as well as I will. I would be cooperative with others when I cannot be able to guide the new students fully, and I am sure that some other PA’s will be able to. I will be contributing whatever I can give to people. I would like to see the cooperation not only in working as PA’s but also as friends. I think that it is also a benefit to know more fellows that share the same spirit and that we should be able to inspire each other. 

